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Select Board Meeting Minutes 
October 11, 2022 

 
 

Quorum present: Select Board Members Kathleen Keresey, Chair, Andrew 
Potter and Andrew Krouss and Town Administrator Marie Ryan 
 
 

 

Kathleen called the meeting to order at 6:00 PM and listed Select Board members present. 
 
Approval of Minutes: 
Andy Potter made a motion, seconded by Andy Krouss, to approve the Minutes from 
September 27, 2022. 
 
All Select Board members voted to approve. 
 
Zucchini Festival: 
Marjorie Powell, Cultural Council Member, requested that the Select Board support the return 
of the Zucchini Festival. Marge has the full support of the Vision Committee as well as the 
Parks and Recreation Commissioners. Marge told the Board that she was optimistic that there 
was a lot of interest from potential volunteers and that the Festival would be a success.  
The Board was in full support and Marge thanked them.  She will keep the Board updated as 
the planning progresses.  
 
Right of Way Easement for 7 Main Street Property:  
Attorney Jeremia Pollard spoke to the Board and explained that the Maslowski family is in the 
process of selling their property at 7 Main Street. The property uses a right of way through the 
Town owned parking lot behind the Old Town Hall although the original deed to the Town did 
not include language for an easement. The current buyers requested that the deed be 
corrected to include the easement language. Town Counsel agreed that the correction should 
be made and the SB were in support of it. 
 
Great Barrington Road Double Lines Requested:  
Lisa and Wayne Tenney, residents of Great Barrington Road, presented a petition signed by 
residents of Great Barrington Road requesting that the Town paint double solid lines through 



the intersections of Great Barrington with Cobb Road, Pixley Hill Road and Glendale Road.  
The Board agreed. 
 
 
Select Board Speak: 
Kathleen told the Board that Patrick White, Stockbridge Select Board Chair had reached out to 
her to ask if West Stockbridge would be interested in joining the Town of Stockbridge in 
becoming a Sister City with Stockbridge, England. Patrick is working on coordinating this effort. 
The Board agreed to join Stockbridge. 
 
Kathleen would like the Select Board to participate in a joint training meeting with the Finance 
Committee before the FY24 budget meetings begin. The Board agreed. The date is set for 
November 19th. 
 
Andy Potter would like the Select Board to see how they can support the residents in 
Housatonic who get their water from the Housatonic Water. The Board agreed and Andy will 
draft a letter from the Select Board. 
 
Andy Potter made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Andy Krouss. 
All were in favor. 
Meeting adjourned at 6:37 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 

Marie y. Ryan 
 
 
Marie Y. Ryan 
Town Administrator 
 
 


